
 

Friday 9th June 2023 

Message from the head:  
We find ourselves on the home stretch for this academic year as we enter the final half term. This term is al-
ways a busy one (as they all are!) with end of year assessments taking place along with events such as Sports 
Day (7th July). Already this week we have been straight back in with trips. I wanted to take this opportunity to 
say thank you to all of you parents and carers who take time out of your day to support us with these. We know 
we do more trips than most schools—this is part of the fantastic curriculum offer we have at Fleet and helps us 
to make the in class learning come alive whether at a museum, gallery, park or landmark. We couldn’t maintain 
this curriculum offer without your help. With that in mind, I hope it is not too brazen of me to ask for more sup-
port in terms of our clubs! We will shortly be compiling our club offer for the autumn term. We have managed 
to keep our club costs down, significantly cheaper than most schools, so they can be as accessible as possible to 
all children. We do this by relying on existing staff and parent volunteers to run. If any of you out there have a particular skill or interest, and 
have the time to spare, we’d love to hear from you if you think you could run a club in the new academic year. Please contact the office to 
discuss further. 

Last night our Year 3 and 4 boys football team came runners up—only 
beaten on penalties in the final! Huge well done to them (see photos 
on Page 8). Fleet is a small school—one of the things I am sure many 
of you love about us is that we are small and nurturing in a way big-
ger schools find more difficult to be. However, while there are many 
advantages to being small, it does come with challenges that you 
may not realise—we are more susceptible to challenges in funding 
and resourcing as we don’t have the economies of scale bigger 
schools with more children have.  Also, in terms of things like clubs 
and sports, we’re not able to offer as much or draw from as big a 
pool of talent. This makes the achievements of the boys last night 
even more impressive. If you see any of them—do congratulate 
them. We’re so proud of them. Have a great weekend.  
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Attendance Award  
We continue to improve with our attendance. This week we were 
again close to the target level of 96% with 95.5%. Thank you for all 
your hard work in helping get us there. In terms of individual clas-
ses top spot goes to year 4 with 99.1%. Really well done to year 2 
(96.7%) and year 6 (97.0%) who were also above the 96% target. 
Year 3 (95.2%) came close too. Thank you for all you do to support 
attendance and resilience in your children. It’s great to continue 
where we finished last half term with stronger attendance. We 
continue to creep overall, now up to 93.1% for the year, with your 
continued support this half term lets see how high we can get.  

Class Photos 
The school photographer will be in 
to take class photos on Monday 
19th June and the photographs will 
be available to order shortly after-
wards.  

Punctuality Award 
After the positive end to the last half term (only 25 
lates) we saw an increase this week with 42. Most clas-
ses were low but a few (years 2, 4 and 6) can do much better. Three 
classes share top spot this week with 4 lates each—Years 1, 3 and 
5. We know we can do better!  

Photo Consent Online Form 
We have recently sent out an online photo consent form for you to 
complete (for each of your children), so that we can ensure that your 
photo consent preferences are up to date. It is important that you com-
plete the form by Friday 23rd June 2023. Many thanks. 

https://forms.gle/adi8ySGPFvj2HoWb8 

Do you work in              
Architecture or Struc-
tural Engineering? 
We are looking for any members of 
the Fleet community who work in 
these fields and would be willing to 
help us with our STEAM week later this term. Please get in touch 
with Oona via the school office to learn more. Thank you.  

Toys & Cards 
Can we ask that you remind your children not to bring in toys or 
trading cards to school please. Thank you.  

Lunch Menu: 12th—16th June  

Please remember to let 
the office know if you 

want your child to 
change to or from 

school lunches so you 
are charged correctly 

Available Daily 
Freshly Cooked Jacket 

Potato 
Freshly Baked Bread 

Tuesday 
Meat/Halal:  

Chicken  Tagine 
Vegetarian:  

Lentil & Sweet Potato 
Curry 

Rice or Cous Cous 
Peas & Cauliflower  

Oaty Peach Crumble 
with Custard  

Wednesday  
Meat/Halal:  

Roast Chicken  
Vegetarian:  

Lentil Shepherds Pie  
Mashed Potatoes & Gravy 

Carrots & Green Beans  
Yoghurt & Fresh Fruit  

Thursday  
Meat/Halal: 
Beef Hot Pot  
Vegetarian:  

Five Bean Chilli 
Rice 

Sweetcorn & Broccoli 
Orange & Lemon Short-

bread 

Meat Free Monday 
Vegetarian:  

Pizza 
Crunchy Topped Vege-

table Bake  
Wedges or Potatoes   

Sweetcorn & Coleslaw 
Yoghurt & Fresh Fruit  

Friday  
Meat/Halal:  

Breaded Fish Fingers 
Vegetarian:  

Vegetable Pasty 
Chips or Cous Cous 

Tomato Sauce  
Baked Beans & Peas 

Yoghurt & Fruit  

Home Learning Project Exhibition 
Deadline for returning the children’s half term 
learning projects for Y2-Y6 is this coming Monday. 
We will be displaying them in the hall after school 
on Tuesday for parents and carers to come in a 
see. Please do come in if you can to take a look 
and help celebrate the children’s hard work and 
effort. 

Help Please! 
We need used 500ml plastic 
bottles for a year 6 project. 
There will be a box outside 
the office to put them in. 

Don’t throw them away, give them to us! 

https://forms.gle/adi8ySGPFvj2HoWb8
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Week 

Week 

Well done to these children who 
have been chosen by their class 
teachers to be the ‘Star of the 
Week’ - Well done to all these 

children, and to all the rest who 
might not have been picked this 

week but could have been. 

Week 

Week 

Week 

We

We

We

We

We

We

Week 

Week 

Year 1 
For starting the half term in a very settled and positive manner.  You 
have been trying hard during carpet times and with your learning.  Well 
done Anthony and keep it up.  

Reception 
For being so confident in Reception. When you arrive in the 
morning you seem happy and relaxed, ready to start the day. It is 
lovely to see you joining in and sharing your ideas. Well done! 

Year 2 
for not only your great efforts in class this 
week but also your kindness toward oth-
ers. You are so considerate and thoughtful 
- we are so lucky to have you as a mem-
ber of the year 2 team! 

Year 3 
 For being such a helpful member of the class! 
You always go out of your way to help your 
teacher and peers. You have such great focus and 
you are always ready to learn. Keep being bril-
liant!  

Year 4 
For the enthusiasm you have shown to-
wards our class assembly. I can see that 
you have put in lots of effort to learn your 
lines and the lyrics to the songs and you 
are sounding brilliant! Well done. 

Year 5 
For your wonderful attitude. You are consistently kind and respectful to all 
those around you and are eager to help at any point! You also strive to do 
your best with all aspects of your learning and your amazing progress  is 
testament to that! 

Year 6 
For your focus and creative maths skills in your hotel design. 
I was really impressed by your logical and thoughtful ap-
proach. Well done! 

Week 

Week 
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Well done to all these children who 

have passed their Fleet Facts test this 
week! 

Year 2: Annie, Albie, Benita, Emmy, Max,     
Joanne  

Year 6: Ivana, Ugo, Hamzah, Eva, Aman, Isa-
bella, Sara, Ryan, Harea,     Poppy, Nasiru, Am-
ber-Lily, Kai, Asma, Riley, Esema, Tawfiq, Za-
yan,   Lizzie, Rayane, Aadam         

Well done to these children who earned the most coins 
in their class on Times Tables Rock Stars this week! 

Year 2: Albie—2,690 coins!  

Year 3: Frankie—1,600 coins! 

Year 4: Jarod—27,058 coins! 

Year 5: Ena—14,850 coins! 

Year 6: Aadam—2,310 coins! 
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Please bear in mind that occasionally trips may be arranged or cancelled last minute. This can happen for any number of reasons and we try, where 
possible, to give as much notice as we can. We need adult volunteers to support on these trips so please do look out for notices on class windows or 
sent out via parenthub closer to the date of a trip and contact the office if you are able to accompany. Thank you.  

YEAR 4  

16th June Buddhist Centre 

27th June Kew Gardens 

6th July Trumpet & Trombone perfor-
mance on Hampstead Heath 
Bandstand—t.b.c.  

13th July Central London Mosque 

YEAR 6  

12th June Heath—Music/Art Workshop 

13th June Royal Academy Workshop—in 
school 

19th-30th June Swimming everyday 

27th June Kew Gardens 

20th July Leavers Assembly @ 2pm 

20th July BBQ & Gower Exhibition 

NURSERY  

6th July  Hampstead Heath  

YEAR 1  

15th June Kew Gardens 

29th June Class Tea 

30th June Class Assembly @ 10am 

4th July London Zoo 

13th July Central London Mosque 

18th July Hampstead Heath 

YEAR 5  

14th June Gurdwara 

23rd June Google  

29th June Crick Lab 

6th July Trumpet & Trombone perfor-
mance on Hampstead Heath 
Bandstand—t.b.c. 

12th July  Hampstead Heath 

YEAR 2  

22nd June Class Tea 

23rd June Class Assembly @ 10am 

30th June London Zoo 

13th July Central London Mosque 

14th July To the Beach 

RECEPTION  

14th June  London Zoo 

6th July Class Assembly @10am 

6th July Class Tea 

10th July Hampstead Heath 

YEAR 3  

15th June London Zoo 

15th June Class Tea 

16th June Class Assembly @ 10am 

4th July Camden Music Festival  

See the tables here (below) for events specif-
ic to individual classes. If you have any 

questions about these trips, visits or events 
please speak to the class teacher of contact 

the office.  

WHOLE SCHOOL EVENTS 

13th June Summer Term Home Learning Project Exhibition in the hall after 
school—come and see the children’s fantastic work! 

21st June Citizens Advice Camden Individual Advice Sessions Available here in 
school—must be booked in—contact Lisa in the office if interested 

26th-30th June STEAM Week 

28th June Members of School Council out at Wellbeing Champion Event 

3rd-7th July Wellbeing Week 

6th July Local Councillor surgery—drop in to meet Marcus Boyland (see page  
6 for more details) 

7th July Sports Day on the Heath 

11th July Class Swaps—children spend afternoon with next year’s teacher 

12th July Teacher drop in sessions after school —any questions about reports 
or to say hello to next year’s teacher 

15th July Summer Fair 

21st July Last Day of School—finish @ 2pm 
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The theme this year is ‘A Wonderful World’ and is all about the natu-
ral world and protecting it. Art can be inspired by nature, animals, 
plants, insects, birds, ocean life, habitats, protecting the environment 
or environmentalists—see some of the examples at the bottom of 
this page.  
 

Children can use any art medium in their entries as long as it is A4 in 
size and they can enter as many times in a term as they want. It is 
important that they put their name and class on the reverse side of the picture in pencil (don’t write in pen 
and not on the front). They should also include a ‘fun fact’ about their subject written on the back too which 
will be included in the final calendar if their image is selected.  
 

Prizes will be awarded termly, with a selection of entries chosen to go 
in the calendar for 2024. Entries should be handed in to the school 
office. We have some very talented artists at Fleet and we can’t wait 
to see the fantastic pieces the children come up with.  Good luck! 
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Nursery - Let's Grow! 
Reception - When I grow up 
Year 1 - Spring Into Summer 
Year 2 - From Sea to Shore 
Year 3 - Fantastical Forests 
Year 4 - Under the Canopy 
Year 5 - Waterway Wonder 

Year 6—Wild and Wonderful 
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First week back for the final half term of the year and it’s been straight back with a bang—trips to Kew Gardens, trips to the Mosque, the 
first class assembly of the half term (well done year 4—you were awesome!), not to mention getting out and about in school too with our 
year 3 garden guardians this week feeding, watering and weeding the raised bed which look brilliant—we’re looking forward to harvest 
time! Meanwhile, in classes work continues on the topics with lots of maths, English, science, art, geography, history and RE taking place.  
Keep an eye out in the coming pages for all your children’s wonderful work. We were especially impressed by the photo editing the year 
6s have been doing with pictures they took in Gower before half term. A talented bunch!  
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A huge congratulations to our fantastic Year 3 & 4 Boys Football team. Having qualified through a tournament before the half 
term break, yesterday on a very sunny and hot Hampstead Heath the finals of the Camden tournament took place. After con-
tinuing their fine form from the qualifying the boys made it through to the final against Brookfield Primary School. The final 
was a typically cagey affair and end with honours even and the dreaded penalty shoot-out. The boys were outstanding but 
unfortunately didn’t manage to come through in the shoot-out and ended as Runners-Up. We could not be prouder of the 
effort and enthusiasm they showed throughout this competition run. Coming second out when there is 42 primary schools in 
Camden (and as a one form entry school we are much smaller than most!) is a fantastic achievement. With some of the team 
only in year 3 it bodes well for next year in this competition, not to mention for the year 5 & 6 team who will be boosted by 
the talented year 4s moving up.  
Well done to all the year 3 and 4 children who contributed in getting us through the qualifying tournament and to Yacub, 
Shajai, Marcel, Okpe, Lorik, Alfie, Rocco, Leo and Mickey who represented us and played so well on finals day. Also, can we 
say thankyou to Lisa and Anna for organising and to Tom Looney for the valuable coaching offered on the qualifying day and 
in yesterday’s finals tournament.  
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This week Year 3 were our ‘Garden Guardians’. Following the half term week there and with the sunnier weather the plants needed a 
good drink this week and a little bit of weeding. Despite having two trips this week the class still managed to find time! If you get a 
chance check out the raised beds by the nursery—they are looking great. Next week Year 4 will be our Garden Guardians.  
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